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Q.  Is a mailed physical version required? If so, what is the due date for the mailed version? 
A.  Yes, a physical version is required.  It is due on June 12, 2025. 
 
Q. What is the budget for this project? 
A.  A budget has not been determined at this time. 
 

  Q.  To confirm, is eLearning and an LMS the preferred modality / platform? 
  A.   To confirm, yes — eLearning delivered through an LMS is the preferred modality and platform for our 
online new student orientation. This allows us to ensure consistent content delivery, track student progress and 
completion, and integrate with our existing student support systems. 

Q.  Please clarify what is meant by "platform." Is this referring to an Learning Management System (LMS) 
provided by the vendor? Is SSO required? 
A.  At this time, SSO (Single Sign-On) is preferred. However, solutions that offer SSO compatibility, particularly 
with our existing authentication system, are strongly encouraged, as they enhance the user experience and 
streamline access for students. My response is based on previous communication via the committee.  
 
Q.  Does Kansas City have their own LMS ?  
A. The Current LMS is Blackboard.  We have no intentions of transitioning away from our current LMS. 
 
Q.  By multilingual support - does this mean the courses should be developed in both English and Spanish? Are 
translation services by the vendor required? 
A.  By multilingual support, we are referring to the ability for students to access the orientation content in both 
English and Spanish. While it is not mandatory for the vendor to provide translation services, it is highly favora-
ble. Ideally, the platform should support content delivery in multiple languages or have the flexibility to integrate 
translated materials. As an emerging HSI. This is important to the institution's overall strategic goals 

 

 
 

 
 

 


